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Good afternoon.  My name is Patricia Tedesco.  I coordinate the Home 
Access Program at the Vermont Center for Independent Living (VCIL).  I 

appreciate the opportunity to be here with you today.   
 

The Home Access Program provides accessibility modifications for 
Vermonters who have permanent physical disabilities.  This means building a 

ramp or making a bathroom accessible so people can remain in their homes 
and live more independently.   

 
Along with the peers we work with and VCIL staff, I want to thank you for 

your past support of the Vermont Housing & Conservation Board (VHCB). 

This is our primary funding source.   
 

We request you fund VHCB at the highest level possible this year.  We 
appreciate the Governor has recommended a $1 million increase for VHCB at 

$16.3 million - we are asking you to support this.  We also ask you to 
support his proposal for a $35 million revenue bond to help make significant 

progress on the state’s affordable housing shortage over the next three 
years.  This will help provide additional housing for people with disabilities, 

as well. 
 

Currently the average cost of a home modification through our program is 
about $10,000.  We increased leverage funding from multiple sources which 

has reduced the average amount of VHCB dollars to $7,676 per project.  
Meanwhile, it cost about $97,000 a year to live in a nursing home.   

 

We have started using modular ramp systems.  These ramps generally cost 
less than stick built ramps and give people more options - especially if they 

need to move from one apartment to another.   
 

Local economies throughout the state benefit from this funding as well 
because contractors receive a livable wage.   

 
With the traditional funding levels of $425,000 to $475,000 from VHCB and 

$100,000 from the Department of Disabilities, Aging and Independent 
Living, VCIL’s Home Access Program is able to provide about 70 home 

modifications a year.  Last year we were able to provide 71 projects for 63 
people.  However, right now we have 64 people on our waiting list – some of 

them have been waiting for two years.  
 



 

 

Since the Home Access Program funding depends in large part on VHCB’s 

appropriation, we ask you to provide them with the Governor’s 
recommended $1 million increase for a total appropriation of $16.3 million. 

 
I’ve submitted a packet to each of you which includes data from last year 

and some photographs of projects.   
 

Lastly, I want to express our deep concern for a provision in the House 
budget that gives AHS Secretary Al Gobeille broad authority to cut $1.25 

million in grants to nonprofit organizations that provide essential services to 
vulnerable Vermonters, potentially including people with disabilities.  This 

could result in cuts to the $100,000 the Home Access Program receives 
through the DAIL budget, which would decrease the number of modifications 

we could fund next year.  Please reject the House language and cut.  
 

Thank you for your time, I know you have difficult decisions to make. 

 

 
Submitted by Patricia Tedesco 
VCIL’s Home Access Program Coordinator 

802-224-1826 
ptedesco@VCIL.org 
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